




February 6, 2018 

 

To: Ricardo Maestas 

New Mexico Environment Department 

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 

Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us 

 

Dear Mr. Maestas: 

The WIPP Permit Modification clarifying and distinguishing how waste is counted should clearly be a 

Class 2 Permit Modification.  Counting physical waste versus counting total volume of an over pack, 

including substantial amounts of air, to meet the requirements for a Hazardous Waste Unit are volume 

counting processes for two very different purposes.  The RCRA volume counting requirements for a 

Hazardous Waste Unit are for that specific unit and for all practical purposes the number of units under 

the Permit are unlimited and are intended to define the volume requirements of the unit.  On the other 

hand, the “waste” volume for WIPP, as clearly stated in the Land Withdrawal Act, is a hard limit.  That 

“waste” volume can be clearly determined by the inner container volume in any over pack, and it is 

routinely tracked by WIPP.  In the PMR, pictures, schematics and volume difference calculations make it 

clear what the differences are between counting air and counting the waste in the inner containers.   

This dual counting process is not complicated or requires any technical difficulty.  Everyone knows the 

volume of every over pack and the volume of the inner containers. 

This simple, uncomplicated, straight forward change in the PMR for dual counting meets every criteria 

to be considered as a Class II modification. 

It would be tragic for waste at Los Alamos that meets the WIPP WAC to be left there because of WIPP 

being considered “full” due to counting air as waste and losing one-third of the waste volume capacity 

of WIPP. 

As a former State Representative, I’ve witnessed the introduction of many issues related to the WIPP 

permit and am confident this does not rise to the level requiring a Class 3 process.  

This PMR should be considered as a simple, straight forward change in counting Class 2 permit 

modification to reflect the actual volume of waste.  

Best regards, 

 

John Heaton 

mailto:Ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us


February 12, 2018 

Post Office Box 1569 
Carlsbad, NM 88221-1569 
(575) 887-1191 
1-800-658-2 713 
www.cityofcarlsbadnm.com 

To: Ricardo Maestas 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us 

Dear Mr. Maestas: 

DALEJANWAY 
MAYOR 

STEVE MCCUTCHEON 
CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the proposed modification seeking clarification of 
transuranic (TRU) Mixed Waste Disposal Volume Reporting. 

This proposed permit modification is easy to understand and is not technically complicated. It is simply a 
matter of using a common-sense dual approach to tabulating volume that addresses the issue of 
overpack containers. This PMR is appropriate as a Class 2 modification. 
Putting WIPP to its intended use, in the best way possible, is important to the nation and to the state. 

This change will move WIPP's current LWA total from around 90,000 cubic meters of volume down to 
about 60,000 cubic meters. · 

It's also fair. WIPP uses overpack conta iners to package waste responsibly, sometimes because the 
original interior container is in poor condition. Counting the overpack volume against WIPP's total is 
effectively punishing the facility for being responsible. 

We believe this proposed permit modification is sensible, reasonable and in the best interest of the 
project and the nation. Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Wardl 
EDDIE T. RODRIGUEZ 

LISA A. ARAYA FLORES 

WardZ 
LEO B. ESTRADA 

J.R. DOPORTO 

COUNCILORS 
Ward3 

JASON G. SHIRLEY 
WESLEY CARTER 

Ward4 
WANDA N. DURHAM 

DICK DOSS 





From: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV
To: Biswell, David, NMENV; Tellez, Hernesto, NMENV; McLean, Megan, NMENV
Subject: FW: WIPP Volume of Record
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:56:56 PM

 
 

From: Dave Sepich [mailto:dsepich@springtimesupply.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 12:46 PM
To: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV <Ricardo.Maestas@state.nm.us>
Subject: WIPP Volume of Record
 
Dear Mr. Maestas:
 
I have been familiar with WIPP operations since it was being constructed.  I currently serve on the
Mayor’s Nuclear Task Force in Carlsbad, and have closely followed all activity at WIPP.  As most
people
in Carlsbad, we have friends and relatives that help operate the site.  We are completely confident in
their ability to operate it safely.
 
After having review the proposed changes to the WIPP Volume of Record calculations, I am in
complete
support of calculating the waste based on the actual space the waste takes up, and not on the
volume of
the containers. 
 
It is completely illogical to me to construct and operate a facility that the taxpayers have spent over
$50 Billion
dollars on, only to utilize 60% of the volume.  I know that if the majority of the people in the US
knew what a huge
waste of money this is, many politicians and bureaucrats would be run out of office.
 
By changing the way the waste volume is calculated the American People would get the real value
from their hard
earned tax dollars.
 
I appreciate your consideration:
 
Dave Sepich

801 ½ N. 8th St.
Carlsbad, NM  88220
 
575-361-3283

mailto:/O=STATE OF NEW MEXICO/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=RICARDO.MAESTAS
mailto:David.Biswell@state.nm.us
mailto:Hernesto.Tellez@state.nm.us
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From: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV
To: Biswell, David, NMENV; Tellez, Hernesto, NMENV; McLean, Megan, NMENV
Subject: FW: WIPP Volume of Record
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:57:23 PM
Importance: High

 
 

From: Sheri Stephens [mailto:sheristephens@eracarlsbad.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 1:02 PM
To: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV <Ricardo.Maestas@state.nm.us>; Dave Sepich
<dsepich@springtimesupply.com>
Subject: Fw: WIPP Volume of Record
Importance: High
 
Please see attached letter from Dave Sepich.  I support this important change.
 
Sheri Stephens
1903 Mt. Shadow Drive
Carlsbad, NM 88220
575-361-6921 cell
 
From: Dave Sepich
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 1:03 PM
To: amymbarnhart@hotmail.com ; Antiporta Mike ; Arlene Cooper ; Bill Waters ; Bob Yeager ;
bozgreen@dunaganassociates.com ; Caraline Sepich ; cyeager@pvtnetworks.net ; Carolyn Stroble ;
Cindy.Short@carlsbad.k12.nm.us ; Craig Stephens ; Dave Rogers ; Deanna Garringer ; Debra Hicks ;
dgeorge@stoller.com ; Ernie Carlson ; Garth Goodey ; Gary Perkowski ; cavementech@gmail.com ; Jason
Wyatt ; Jayann Sepich ; JERRY STANLEY ; Jill Holt ; jknox@lakeviewchristian.com ; Joe Brinninstool ; Kay
Doss ; Leslie Heinsch ; Mark Schinnerer ; mikecurrier@hotmail.com ; Mike Garringer ; Sherri Stephens ;
Sheryl Dugger ; Steve McCutcheon ; scrockett.springtime@gmail.com ; susan.scott@wipp.ws ; Tom
Dugger ; Tracey Francis ; Jay Francis ; Jay Jenkins
Subject: FW: WIPP Volume of Record
 
Dear friend and Carlsbad Citizen:
 
Wipp is seeking a permit modification to change the method of how the volume of waste is
calculated
when it is placed in the underground.
 
Currently and historically, the calculations were based on the volume of the container that it is in. 
Many of
these containers have very small amount of actual waste, and lots of air.
 
We are trying to get NMED to allow a change to the calculation that would be based on the actual
amount of
waste that is in the container.  By the current calculation, WIPP would be about half full.  Using the
actual volume of
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waste calculation, WIPP would be one third full.
 
As you can see, this would extend the operating life of WIPP, and be much more responsible to the
American Taxpayer
who are paying for it.  Having spent over $50 billion in constructing and operating WIPP so far, It
would be much more
fiscally responsible to only calculate the actual waste.  Paying that kind of money to bury AIR is a
crime in my book.
 
Please take some time to send an email to Mr. Ricardo Maestas at NMED supporting this important
change.
Feel free to utilize any part of my email below.
 
PS: There is a meeting from 5 to 7 tonight at the Skeen Whitlock building that NMED is having for
public comment.
There will be a short presentation about the modification and then they will have public comments.
 
Thanks
Dave Sepich
 

From: Dave Sepich [mailto:dsepich@springtimesupply.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 12:46 PM
To: 'ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us' <ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us>
Subject: WIPP Volume of Record
 
Dear Mr. Maestas:
 
I have been familiar with WIPP operations since it was being constructed.  I currently serve on the
Mayor’s Nuclear Task Force in Carlsbad, and have closely followed all activity at WIPP.  As most
people
in Carlsbad, we have friends and relatives that help operate the site.  We are completely confident in
their ability to operate it safely.
 
After having review the proposed changes to the WIPP Volume of Record calculations, I am in
complete
support of calculating the waste based on the actual space the waste takes up, and not on the
volume of
the containers. 
 
It is completely illogical to me to construct and operate a facility that the taxpayers have spent over
$50 Billion
dollars on, only to utilize 60% of the volume.  I know that if the majority of the people in the US
knew what a huge
waste of money this is, many politicians and bureaucrats would be run out of office.
 



By changing the way the waste volume is calculated the American People would get the real value
from their hard
earned tax dollars.
 
I appreciate your consideration:
 
Dave Sepich

801 ½ N. 8th St.
Carlsbad, NM  88220
 
575-361-3283
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From: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV
To: Biswell, David, NMENV; Tellez, Hernesto, NMENV; McLean, Megan, NMENV
Subject: FW: WIPP Volume of record
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:57:47 PM

 
 

From: Jayann Sepich [mailto:jsepich@dnasaves.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 1:10 PM
To: Maestas, Ricardo, NMENV <Ricardo.Maestas@state.nm.us>
Subject: WIPP Volume of record
 
Dear Mr. Maestas:
 
 I was born in Carlsbad and have lived here most of my life and have a lot of friends and relatives that
work at the WIPP site.    

I am in complete support of calculating the waste based on the actual space the waste takes up, and
not on the volume of
the containers.  
 
The manner in which the calculation is being made currently makes no sense.  And more than that,
since the taxpayers have spent over $50 billion dollars on the WIPP site, it would be such a waste of
that taxpayer money to only utilize 60% of its volume. 
 
The only sensible thing to do is change the way the volume is calculated to accurately reflect the
amount of waste that is being stored.  
 
I appreciate your consideration:
 
Jayann Sepich

801 ½ N. 8th St. 
Carlsbad, NM  88220
 
575-361-1931

Jayann Sepich
Co-founder, DNA Saves
575-361-1931
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